
 

 

May-June 2025 [PRAYER LETTER] 

Dear Friends and Supporters, 

THE FURLOUGH TRAIL – We have traveled over 

40,000 miles now in our little Honda Civic, 

and God has taken care of us every step of 

the way. The Lord goes before us. I just 

wanted to thank you for mentioning us to 

the Lord in your prayers, and want  you to 

know hears you. My wife is a long way from 

home, but she is thrilled to meet new friends 

and minister, and receive encouragement at 

ever stop along the way. 

MIRACLE UNDER THE MANGO TREE 

– Jireh is a young man, now 18 years old, In 

2013 we met him while doing Saturday 

morning good news classes under the mango tree in his 

village. Jireh would come to the class, and really just cause a 

lot of problems, sometimes talking back to the teacher, and 

just not obeying at all. Still, we saw a lot of potential in him, 

and we knew how much the Lord loved that young, troubled 

boy. We soon found out his story. His mom had recently 

died and his dad was a drug dealer who was in prison for 

narcotics and a murder charge. He survived on his own by 

asking the neighbors for food at meal times. Prior to all this 

we all he knew was being the 

smuggler for his father’s 

narcotics business. Needless to 

say, Jireh just needed someone to 

love and care for his precious 

soul, and most of all he needed a 

Savior. Through much effort, and 

a whole lot of patience, we slowly 

saw that troublemaker boy yield 

himself to the Lord. He was saved 

a couple years ago, and is now a 

great spiritual leader in his village youth community. Most 

importantly he has become a soulwinner! This is something 

that only the Lord can do. Jireh has already surrendered his 

life for the gospel ministry and is training to be a pastor in 

our Bible College. Coincidentally, he is now teaching that 

same children’s Bible class under that mango tree that we 

started many years ago. Salvation is still a miracle, isn’t it? 

SOULS SAVED – We were blessed to 

recently present at Victory Baptist Church in 

Shelbyville, TN under the leadership of 

Pastor Lloyd Warren. I was privileged to 

preach in the mid-week service and saw two 

precious souls named Deegan and Arian 

saved that night. It was particularly 

encouraging for me as gospel preacher. 

Words cannot explain the joy and 

encouragement I encountered that night to 

see the joy and glee on the faces of new 

converts. 

BIBLES & SHIPPING CONTAINER – God has allowed 

us an opportunity to have KJV Bibles shipped over to our 

church in the Philippines through Bible & Missionary 

Literature in Tennessee. This shipment will contain 

valuable resources for us as missionaries and local pastors 

in the Philippines such as KJV Bibles, John & Romans and 

New Testaments.  We will need to raise about $5,000 and 

$900 has already come in. If you would like to help, please 

send all gifts to BIMI with Designation of, “Shipping 

Container/Bibles, Frank Denisi, #1437” 

PODCAST – We were recently featured on 

the BIMI Moments for Missions Podcast 

with Dr. J.B. Godfrey. Please, take time to 

listen to it here on the QR code.  

PRAYER REQUESTS – Please, continue to pray for my 

wife’s US citizenship. We need to take care of that before we 

head back to the mission field. Pray also for a new church 

plant that we are praying for in the northern part of Cebu. 

We are seeking the Lord’s will and provision for a Bible 

Campground for our youth, and deaf ministries. 

 

 


